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Significant Events: 

 

On the following dates/times Elsmere Bureau of Police officers handled the below 

incidents and seized the following drugs, money and/or weapons. 

 

 

 

August 21, 2018: 

 

 

Suspects Identified In Vehicle Break-Ins  

  
On September 21, 2018, Lt. Shelton and Detective Sowden responded to several 

complaints regarding vehicle break-ins that took place throughout the Town of 

Elsmere.  From processing the scene each Officer was able to lift prints from Donmire 

Williams, 18 of the Unit block of E. 25th Street in Wilmington,from two separate vehicles 

that were broken in to.  With that information and from speaking with other Police 

Agencies it was determined that Donmire along with Purcell Hocker-Osborne, 19  of the 

200 block of 5th Avenue in Wilmington and Nyeem Parks, 20 of the 200 block of W. 22nd 

Street in Wilmington were responsible for the vehicle break-ins.  As a result of the 

investigations Donmire, Purcell, and Nyeem were charged with the following:  

 

3 Counts of Burglary 3rd Degree 

3 Counts of Criminal Trespass 2nd Degree 

1 Count of Theft Over $1,500 

2 Counts of Theft Under $1,500 

1 Count of Conspiracy 2nd Degree 

 

                 Donmire Williams        Purcell Hocker-Osborne           Nyeem Parks 


